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Board of Directors
General Chair Gerry Pfau called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  Gerry introduced the new Junior Athlete Representative, Jacob Gerszewski and roll call was taken.  Board members present were:   Gerry Pfau, Dan Cerkoney, Marilyn Stumpf, Keith Maetzold, Amy Schmidt, Scott Barry, Mark VanLishout, Jeff Steele, Jerry Hahn, and Jacob Gerszewski.  Board members absent were: Ione Sautner and Dylan Nitzkorski.

There were no corrections or additions to the minutes of the last meeting.  Jerry Hahn made a motion to approve the minutes.  Scott Barry seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.

Treasurer’s Report:

Keith Maetzold distributed and reviewed the financial statements.  The LSC is in good financial position.  Net Income was reported as 18842.35.  Keith reviewed the budget for 2005 which was distributed.  One item of concern that Keith pointed out was that athlete registrations appeared to be considerably lower than the previous year.  However, income from meet fees were almost doubled from last year so it appears that the swimmers are attending swim meets regularly.  Keith is also working with the IRS on a tax filing issue.  He had filed our 2003-04 tax return in May putting a tax year of 10-1 through 9-30. The IRS sent a letter out in July questioning the change of our tax year which he responded to. In December 2004 we received a letter indicating that our tax form was overdue. In April he received a notice for request of payment with a penalty of $2600 for late filing.  Keith has responded to each notice received and has sent copies of everything to the IRS.  He has also contacted an IRS caseworker who he will work with if the issue is not resolved.  It is an ongoing concern at this time which Keith will continue to try to resolve.  Scott Barry made a motion to approve the April 30, 2005 financials as presented.  Mark VanLishout seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.  Quickbooks will be purchased for the new treasurer that takes over the position in the fall.

General Chair Report and Report of Correspondence:


Gerry Pfau deferred his report to the afternoon session.

Board Member Reports:

Administrative Vice Chair-Officials:

Dan attended the Swimposium held on May 7th and thought the officials’ clinic was excellent. He did not present the report on statistics since he has not received all the data.  The new officials report will indicate the number of officials per team and how many swimmers from each team attended the meet. He also has received meet reports that have officials listed that are not on the stroke & turn list. If officials are taking their tests manually Dan is not always receiving their test results. Officials’ chairs of the various clubs are responsible for getting official test results to Dan. We have twelve new stroke and turn officials in the LSC.  Gerry encouraged current officials to advance to starter and referee positions.

Senior Vice Chair:


Mark VanLishout questioned the amount of money that is budgeted for Zones since they will be held in Grand Forks.  The budgeted amount will stay the same but will be expected to be under budget.  The same amount will be spent for suits and shirts but transportation would be considerably less. There will be local transportation provided to get swimmers to the banquet from the dorms.  Jeff Steele would like to contact those swimmers with AAA times from the Short Course season to get them enthused for the upcoming Zone meet.  Interested officials should contact the Central Zones official chair or the Central Zones website if they are interested in working the Zones meet.  Application deadlines vary from May 27th to June 24th.
Age Group Vice Chair:


Scott Barry would like to implement mandatory Meet Manager training.  He is receiving inaccurate data or not receiving what he needs for many of the meets around the state.  Some LSC’s are already requiring training with penalties ranging from a fine to not allowing a meet to be held if their meet managers are not trained.  Scott estimated that fifty percent of the meets don’t receive their sanction fee back because of reports that have not been turned in to him.  Electronic submission is easy and can be done within days of the meet.  It was noted that trained meet managers would be more apt to stay in their positions longer if they were knowledgeable and aware of the reports required after meets.  Certification of meet managers may be an upcoming issue in USA swimming so proper training is important.  The LSC would also like to implement mandatory Team Manager training for coaches.  This would probably require one training session for current and future coaches. Scott will plan a proposal to be presented at the House of Delegates meeting this afternoon.

Registration Chair:


The ND LSC currently has 1005 registered athletes. 570 are yearly applications and 435 are seasonal.  679 are renewals and there are 326 new athletes registered. Amy will check how this compares to last years numbers.  Amy Schmidt stressed again the importance of submitting clubs registrations electronically. It cuts down the number of errors caused by manually entering the swimmers information. Amy will work with any registration chairs to explain this process if they need help submitting electronically.  She also would like to see more meet managers send her the meet backup file before their meets so she can verify that all participating swimmers are USA registered.  A few are doing this now and it is working very well.  It makes verifying athlete times for the State meets much easier if any registration problems are caught before that time. Approved meets may have swimmers that are not USA registered but those athletes will not be assigned an ID number.  Amy attended the Registration Chair Conference in Tampa in April and worked with the SWIMS program.  She thought the conference was excellent and thanked the LSC for sending her.

Technical Chair:


The technical chair was not present at the meeting.

Safety Chair:


Jerry Hahn deferred his report to the afternoon session.

Secretary:


Marilyn Stumpf reminded clubs to send their updated directory information to her.  Some of the clubs information listed in the directory is outdated.

Coaches Representative:


Mike Stromberg had visited with the coaches at the State meet about forming a separate umbrella team.  Swimmers from different clubs would be able to join together to swim as a team when attending out of state meets.  Concerns were legal issues of switching club affiliations without the 120 day separation and separate bylaws. It was decided that Mike Stromberg should write a formal presentation which the clubs and the LSC would be able to review.  A Sioux Falls coach had contacted Jeff about combining with North Dakota and forming a Dakota LSC.  They thought this would encourage more competition for swimmers.  This was not supported by the LSC because of the additional cost and travel involved.

Athletes Meeting:


Athletes had discussed the Prelim/Final format for the State meets but this format was voted down. The athletes had also discussed at the State meet alternating the State Long & Short Course Championships between Mandan and Grand Forks. It was proposed that they would be run by the LSC with profits distributed to all clubs. Jacob Gerszewski made a motion to alternate the State meets between the two locations.  Scott Barry seconded the motion. The motion was not approved.

Meet Reports & Schedules:


Deferred report to afternoon session.

Delegates to USA Swimming:


Deferred report to afternoon session.

Selection of LSC Conoco Phillips Outstanding Service Award:  

Deferred report to afternoon session.

Election of Officers:


Deferred report to afternoon session.

Election of Board of Review:


Deferred report to afternoon session.

Old Business:


Todd Ford is the new webmaster for the LSC web site.  Any updates or changes should be submitted to him.

New Business:


USA Swimming Privacy Policy:  This policy will limit the amount of athlete information that can be published especially e-mails, phone numbers, and addresses. This policy went into effect May 1, 2005.  All LSC’s need to review their publications and website to determine if there is any information published which is not permitted pursuant to this policy.


State Meet Team Champion Award:  Deferred report to afternoon session.


Jeff Steele made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was approved.  Meeting adjourned at 11:50AM.

